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To maximize the learning �me for keeping up 
with the �ght curriculum, a special �metable 
is designed and adopted.  Time periods 
allo�ed for the endeavour classes, remedial 
classes and co-curricular ac�vi�es are also 
included.  Various classes are arranged 
specifically for catering for learner diversity 
and individual learning needs.

Students may opt for staying at school, going 
outside or returning home for lunch upon 
whole-day class resump�on.  To reduce the risk 
of infec�on while having lunch with their 
masks off, the school will make special 
arrangements on the school campus during the 
lunch break.  Op�ng for staying at school for 
meals, each student has to remain at his/her 
designated seat, well-separated with another.  
By observa�on, our students were very 
well-behaved on the first day of lunch at 
school.  For instance, students only cha�ed 
with their schoolmates when wearing their 
masks correctly, and disposed of the wastes 
properly in an orderly manner a�er finishing 
their meals.

Amidst the stabilising COVID-19 
epidemic in Hong Kong, the school is 
moving steadily forward along the 
path to normalcy. The epidemic has 
been raging across the globe for 
approaching 3 years, and there were 
s�ll a number of infected cases about 
our students reported recently.  I 
herein wish all families will stay 
healthy.  As the COVID-19 vaccina�on 
rate of the second dose on our 
students has exceeded 90%, I am so 
gra�fied to see the resump�on of 
whole-school face-to-face classes 
star�ng from 19 September 2022.  
For the physical and mental 
well-being of our students, we have 
relaunched interac�ve learning and 
co-curricular ac�vi�es on various 
fronts in an orderly manner.

According to the latest EDB circular, 
the vaccina�on requirement for 
students for resump�on of 
whole-day face-to-face classes from 1 
November 2022 onwards will be 
raised to 90% or more of the total 
number of students having received 
three doses of vaccine.  We must gain 
our parents’ full coopera�on to let 
our students receive enough doses of 
vaccine for the sake of both their 
health and enhancing learning and 
teaching effec�veness, especially 
that we will be arranging our 60th 
Anniversary ac�vi�es in the present 
school year.  I would like to take this 
opportunity to invite you all to share 
the joy in celebra�ng our Diamond 
Jubilee to achieve the mission 
“Cogni�o Diamond, Eternal Brilliance”!

Our students a�ended the cap�oned ceremo-
ny on the first day of school.  During the 
ceremony, Mr. Tam, the Principal introduced 
the new teachers, new staff, new Social Worker 
(Ms. Ho Ngan Fei, Michelle), as well as the 
Administra�ve Teachers to the students.  This 
year, the school appoints Mr. Li Chiu Fai and Mr. 
Li Man Fai as the Assistant Principals.  Students 
were par�cularly curious about the new faces.
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